
	Approved

	

	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

	PROJECT COORDINATION GROUP

	12 March 2015

	
(2pm – 3.30pm)            


	MINUTES

	Chair
	Bryn Morris (OBM)

	Present
	Marc Albano (MA), Emma Hardy (EH),  James Lewis (JL), Peter Luther (PL), 
Zoe Manning (ZM), Aletta Norval (AN), Maxwell Stevenson (MS),
Richard Stock (RS), Sonia Virdee (SV).

	In attendance
	Nicola East (NE)

	Secretary
	Clare Hornsby (CH)

	
	

	

	1 Apologies

	Noted
	Bernarde Hyde, Bettina Mills, Richard Murphy, Simon Neale.
	26/15

	

	2 Starring of agenda items

	Noted
	Agenda item 8 was starred for discussion. 
	27/15

	
	Agenda items that were not starred would be noted and/or approved as appropriate, without discussion.
	28/15

	

	3 Minutes of the last meeting (PCG/15/09) 

	Approved
	
	29/15

	

	4 Matters arising from the minutes (PCG/15/10)
	

	Agreed
	Student Services Hub Project Manager should be involved in the SUMS review of systems procurement to ensure that lessons were learned from the procurement of the attendance recording and monitoring hardware and software.
	30/15

	

	5 An update from the February meeting of CPG (PCG/15/11)
	

	Noted
	A number of projects had been mandated for inclusion within the University’s capital programme. The respective mandates were available for PCG’s information under agenda item 6, and to enable the Group to assign a priority ranking and an appropriate governance route to each project. 
	31/15

	
	The University had received two responses to the North Teaching Centre tender exercise, both of which confirmed that additional financial resources would be required, and that project completion could not be achieved in advance of the 2015-16 academic year. CPG had agreed that the project budget should be increased to £4.5m in order to create a semi-permanent modular building with potential to provide the University with a longer term, multi-use asset. AV, IT and attendance monitoring equipment would be routinely installed in this and future buildings. 
	32/15

	
	Work was underway to determine spatial requirements for the 2015-16 academic year and to identify any additional space which could be converted to support education. 
	33/15

	Agreed
	Course structures could be modified through the annual update of courses in order to reduce or eliminate the number of scheduled teaching events with relatively low enrolments, but which had a significant impact on the teaching timetable. This suggestion should be shared with the Faculty Managers.  
Action: EH
	34/15

	Noted
	Following consideration of a number of options for temporary sports facilities, a longer term solution had been identified which would deliver many of the University’s requirements, at a lower cost. Although the overall project was expected to be completed in 2016-17, new and improved sports facilities would be delivered on a phased basis. The facilities would provide the University with the capacity to respond more effectively to the challenges associated with student number growth.      
	35/15

	
	CPG had agreed that £0.5m of the £10m sports and student facilities budget would be allocated to enable the expansion of catering facilities at the Colchester Campus, in order to ease pressure on existing outlets and to spread activity across the footprint of the campus. 
	36/15

	
	An additional £2m could be drawn from the sports and student facilities budget to increase investment in the STEM building, if it was determined that sports and exercise science activities would be located in this building.   
	37/15

	

	6 Prioritisation of Capital Project mandates (PCG/15/11 – PCG/15/17)

	Noted
	The prioritisation matrix, paper PCG/15/11, was noted. 
	38/15

	Agreed
	A 3-3 priority ranking for strategic importance and time-criticality should be assigned to each of the capital project mandates submitted for consideration under agenda items 6(b) – (g):

· The Carbon Management Plan;

· Catering Outlet Expansion;

· Meadows Phase II;

· Multi-faith Chaplaincy;

· Oral Health Facilities; and

· The STEM building project.

The Capital Projects Board should assume responsibility for the detailed scrutiny of the full project proposals and any related project progress and closure reports.   
Action: CH
	39/15

	

	7 An update from the February meeting of SAPB

	Noted
	At recent meetings of SAPB, discussions had primarily focused on the scrutiny of project progress reports and the value of the existing Project Management Framework. Some members had also expressed concerns regarding the role and limitations of the Board, as it was unable to assign resources to projects. Members would be invited to discuss the operation and remit of the Board in April, and any resulting recommendations would be submitted to a future meeting of PCG for consideration. 
	40/15

	
	Academic members of the Board had expressed particular concerns about the monitoring of student attendance as a result of the Attendance Recording and Monitoring project. An options appraisal paper relating to the future of the project, including an approach for monitoring attendance in 2015-16, would be submitted to the Registrar and Secretary in the near future. 
	41/15

	Agreed
	A two stage project approval and monitoring process should only be retained if it added value to the project governance arrangements, beyond what a single tier of authority would deliver.  
	42/15

	
	The Attendance Recording and Monitoring project team should identify universities leading in the area of attendance monitoring, in order to determine whether the University’s ambitious approach was realistic and achievable.   

Action: Gill Cairns (GC)
	43/15

	
	
	

	8 An update on the Strategic Projects Portfolio (PCG/15/18)

	Noted
	Staff vacancies within the Learning Technology Team had delayed the development of the MyEssex Mobile App. A progress report would be submitted to the April meeting of SAPB for consideration. 
	44/15

	Agreed
	The resources required to progress a project to the approved timetable should be confirmed as available before a proposal is submitted to PCG for consideration. 
	45/15

	Approved
	The revised Membership Portal project timeline and reporting milestones.
	46/15

	

	9 Student Services Hub progress report (PCG/15/19)

	Noted
	
	47/15

	

	10 New process for communicating changes to projects 

	a) Change Control Notice template (PCG/15/20)

	Approved
	The template was considered to be an effective way of communicating, monitoring and recording changes to approved projects.
	48/15

	

	b) CEDARS Change Control Notice (PCG/15/21)

	Agreed
	The project timetable could be extended by 12 months and additional, temporary, internal staff resources could be brought in to deliver the CEDRS platform. The financial resources required to fund the additional posts should be drawn from the project budget.  
	49/15

	
	The project completion date should be revised in the SPP to December 2016.

Action: CH
	50/15

	
	The Capital Investment Plan should be re-profiled to show that the £300,000 project budget would now be spent over two academic years, 2014-15 and 2015-16. 

Action: MA
	51/15

	

	c) iSPI Change Control Notice (PCG/15/22)

	Agreed
	The project timetable could be extended by three months. The project completion date should therefore be revised in the SPP to October 2015.
Action: CH 
	52/15

	
	
	

	7 Agresso upgrade closure report (PCG/15/23)

	Noted
	The University would need to determine whether Agresso would be upgraded incrementally in future or whether a step-change approach would be adopted. 
	53/15

	
	Custom functionality would be rewritten to ensure that all Agresso modules were fully supported going forward. 
	54/15

	Approved
	The closure of the project. 
	55/15

	
	

	8 Potential and forthcoming projects identified through the Spring Planning round

	Noted
	A paper would be submitted to the May meeting of PCG detailing all of the potential and forthcoming projects that had been identified during the Spring Planning round.  
	56/15

	
	

	9 SUMS activity 2014-15

	a) Forthcoming activities (verbal report)

	Noted
	A proposed Terms of Reference for a SUMS review of system procurement, and a review of Portfolio Management, would be submitted to a future meeting of PCG for consideration for approval. 
	57/15

	

	b) Management response to the SUMS review of MIS working practices (verbal report)

	Noted
	Discussion of this matter would be deferred until the May meeting of PCG. 
	58/15

	
	

	10 Any other business

	Noted
	
	59/15

	
	

	11 Date of the next meeting

	Noted
	18 May 2015, 3pm to 5pm, in the Vice-Chancellor’s Boardroom.
	60/15

	
	
	




Clare Hornsby
Project Governance Officer
March 2015
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